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Pandemic and Perseverance
I first came to John Bapst for a job interview in 2006. My wife 

had taken a job as a professor at UMaine and I came to  
interview for a position as a history teacher. I loved this 

school from the first moment I walked in. After meeting staff and 
doing some practice teaching with kids, I phoned my wife and 
said “I think I’ve found teacher heaven!” I realized quickly what a 
special place this is. I was fortunate to be offered that teacher job 
and then two years later to be offered the academic dean position. 
Now, in my first year as head of school, and in my 31st year in 
education, I love it even more than when I arrived. 

To say that it’s been a difficult couple of years would be an 
understatement. The pandemic upended everything we know 
and love about schools and teaching. For the first time in  
anyone’s memory, we were supposed to avoid being close to 
kids. It has felt like the worst kind of crisis. Yet the history 
teacher in me knows that this school was built one year before 
the Great Depression, it survived that depression, a world war, 
a cold war, civil unrest in the 60s and 70s, and a near closure 
in 1980. John Bapst has weathered too many crises to be 
stopped by a virus.

John Bapst has persevered. When the school had to close, we 
moved education online (within two days!) and kept teaching. 
When the pandemic surged in 2020, we moved to hybrid 
mode so we could have as many kids as possible in person. 
We adjusted sports and clubs, made changes to our traditions, 
and kept serving students and families. It is remarkable that 
several of our international students arrived in Bangor as 
sophomores and will not see their families until they are John Bapst graduates. Talk about perserverance!

The pandemic may have won the shocking first round in the spring of 2020. The second round, the next year, was even harder, 
but we stayed on our feet. Hybrid teaching was hard and unfamiliar. The pandemic struck directly at the teacher-student  
relationship that is at the center of our work. But we found ways to adjust and connect and kept at it. That difficult year ended 
on a high note – an in-person graduation, prom and Class Night. 

In this school year, the tide is turning in our favor. We began the year determined to restore all those things we missed.  
We have all our kids and teachers in school. Our fall teams were in the playoffs. We may be wearing masks, but we have  
assemblies and dances again. We have confronted the pandemic, learned from it, adapted, and now have found ways to thrive 
in spite of it. Two classes of students have now graduated and gone on to colleges during this pandemic. We have opened our 
first new building in 93 years. Determined to not miss another homecoming together, we held a pep rally on the sidewalk and 
restored the tradition of a parade to the football game from the school to Cameron Stadium. Covid-19 has not slowed down 
this wonderful school.

The pandemic is still with us. But we are formidable. The John Bapst community is as smart, creative, and resilient as ever. 
Despite the challenges the coronavirus has placed before us, we are still optimistic. We are not just surviving, we are looking 
toward the future with optimism and confidence. This community has survived so many crises and will survive this one.   
We’ve got this!

Dave Armistead, Head of School
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WE WERE BACK TOGETHER

Like so many things in the pandemic, graduation was a little  
different in 2021. We were committed to finding a way for 
the senior class to graduate together in the same place, at the 
same time. Students in 2020 missed out on a full graduation 

and we were absolutely dedicated to finding a better way for 2021. 
Schools nationwide faced the same dilemma. The absence of a 
campus meant that we were looking for other venues for graduation 
events. Dave Armistead met frequently with principals of local public 
schools to discuss ideas and find ways to share resources.  

These connections with local schools were very important to us. 
When Hermon High School offered to share their space and their 
resources for us to host graduation there, we accepted. So, on June 
6, 2021, John Bapst took over the Hermon High School football field. 
We covered the Hermon banner on the fence with our own (saved 
from the previous year’s graduation!). We had a sea of purple gowns 
and a professional sound and video system in place. It rained all 
around Hermon, but not on John Bapst. It was a beautiful afternoon. 
We may not have been at 100 Broadway, but we were together!

2021 Homecoming
John Bapst celebrated its Homecoming through theme 
days, auditorium class corner decorating, sporting 
events, and an outdoor pep rally on Broadway. To round 
out Homecoming, the school also restored its tradition 
of a parade from 100 Broadway to Cameron Stadium for 
the football game.
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On a recent walk around the building about an hour  
after classes had ended for the day, I heard excited chatter 
coming from the biology lab and found a couple dozen kids 

carefully peering down at trays of cow eyeballs. The science  
department was offering an enrichment dissection lab for members 
of the school’s new science club, a student initiative proposed to me 
over the summer by seniors Jacob Levesque and Caleb Canders.  
It was for me a moment to reflect on just how much teachers and stu-
dents appreciate being back to teaching and learning in person at 100 
Broadway. The 2020-21 school year was one of the hardest and most 
disruptive years we’ll endure in education, and, while the pandemic 
continues to affect us, the creation of our new “normal” is ongoing. 

To maintain in-person teaching and learning this year, John Bapst 
initially adopted universal indoor masking and physical  
distancing in classrooms; however, with the virus continuing to 
spread in the wider community this fall, we added seating charts 
(for better contact tracing) and pooled testing to expand the layers 
of protection, further limiting disruptions to teaching and learning. 
Though it’s different at 100 Broadway these days, we’re continuing to 
find ways to make the school experience feel like it once did –  
we held our annual homecoming activities in October, including an 
outdoor pep rally, we hosted the annual fall Red Cross blood drive in 
November, and in early December we had our first dance in nearly 
two years!

Like everywhere on campus, students in Mrs. O’Connell’s chemistry class wear masks as they get their work done.  
Students and teachers alike have adapted to what is the new normal, including universal masking, seating charts, and pooled testing.

Returning to Normal: 
Thoughts From Our Academic Dean 

From Academic Dean Jason O’Reilly   /  THE ROUND TABLE
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“Determination”
It’s the word the McManus family chooses to 
define Kathleen Flanagan ‘48 and one they wish 
to instill in students today.

On Friday, October 8, 
and as part of  
the school’s  
Homecoming 

celebrations, John Bapst hosted a 
special guest (with his family) for 
a special occasion. Dr. Reginald 
P. McManus ’48 and members 
of his family were present for the 
dedication of the girls’ dorm at 80 
Broadway as the Kathleen  
Flanagan McManus ’48 House.
   The gift Dr. McManus and his 
family made will help ensure 
that the school’s commitment of 
instilling a sense of determination 
and growth in its students will 
continue well into the future.
   “Determination,” in fact, is the 
word assigned to a portrait of a 
young Kathleen now hanging in 
the front hall of the dormitory, 
along with a plaque marking the 
dedication.
   Generosity, commitment, and 
determination are nothing new 
for Dr. McManus and his family. 
He visits us often from his home 
in Virginia and has been a sup-
porter of the school, support that  
includes a longstanding  
scholarship for John Bapst  
students going on to attend  
Bowdoin College, his alma mater.
   Son Chris addressed a group 
including other family members, 
boarding students, and  
administrators: “For our parents, 
educating their five children 
was always important. They 
instilled in us the value of a liberal 
arts education in order that we 
would become what they call 
‘well-rounded adults’ … lovers of 

knowledge and truth. Education 
to them was all about seeking and 
trying to understand and know 
the ‘higher’ more important 
things.”
   Growing up in Bangor in the 
1940s Kathleen Flanagan grew 
up on Maple Street while Reginald 
grew up on the other side of the 
city, on Lincoln Street. They met 
at a middle school dance in 1944 
and attended John Bapst together, 
in an environment where boys 
were on one side of the building, 
girls on the other. They graduated 
together in 1948. 
   Reginald and Kathleen went 
on to build a happy life together, 
he became a doctor, she a nurse. 
They raised five children, and 
instilled what they believed to be 
life’s most important message.

In speaking to the students,  
Chris closed with that message: 
“It is necessary for you to know 
what is truly right and just. It is 
necessary that you gain wisdom so 
you know the truth. It is essential 
for you to become well-rounded 
adults. It’s necessary that you 
develop the tools necessary to 
distinguish what is truly good. 
You need a proper education in 
critical thinking to achieve these 
ends. It is most important that 
at the end of the day you chase 
perfection.
“I challenge you to realize that 
for real perfection, however, you 

must go beyond. Even more 
important is that you inspire 
those in your life to seek the same 
goal – in whatever capacity they 
can. You need to bring others 
along to that goal to see and 
realize the joy and wonder of the 
common good. To bring to others 
knowledge and understanding 
of what is truly good – that is a 
purposeful life.
“So, we all have hope that every-
one educated here at John Bapst 
pursues that goal. That is my 
father’s and mother’s wish with 
this memorial.
“And most of all – be good.”

Dr. Reginald 
McManus ‘48 at 
the Homecoming 
rally and with 
family on the 
steps of the 
newly dedicated 
Kathleen Flanagan 
McManus ‘48 
House.
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Join the FUN: The annual Summer Reunion
On Saturday, August 27, 2021, John Bapst held our annual summer reunion (formerly known as “the Sea Dog event” ). A festive group gathered 
in the yard of 72 Broadway, enjoying Pompeii pizza, refreshment, and good company on a beautiful summer evening. Tours of the new 
Mary Ellen & Edward Darling Athletic Center, a short walk away, were a highlight of the event.

Brenda Vernon Crowe ’67, Linda Bernatche Mullen ’73, Linda MacDonald ’76, Mary 
Bernatche Crawford ’75, Debbie Welch, Bob Welch ’74, Cheryl Whalen, Mike Whalen ’67

John Coffin ’63, Teresa Dore McLaughlin ’64, 
Ray Curran ’57, Joanne Black, Sally Colman LaVertu ’64

Rich Crowe ’65, Lou Martin ’65, Sarah Flanigan 
Hart ’64

Scott Leadbetter, Jan Healy, Mike Healy ’59, 
Kelly Woodcock Leadbetter ’87

Paula Sheehan Paradis ’67, Ed Baker ’61, 
Ann Spencer Baker ’61

Melissa Lockman ’91, Eliza Parker ’90, Sarah Parker ’86, 
Peter Cummings ’90, John Lombardi 

Fran Hurley Kelly ’66 and 
Bob Kelly ’66

Scott Warren ’82, Terry Burns ’82

Cheryl Whalen, 
Dan Milan ’77, 

Mike Whalen ’67

Tim Kelly ’79, 
Pat Perry ’78,
Ann McGinley ’79, 
Brian Ross ’79
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Under a tent and balloons, Bapst grads of multiple generations enjoyed the evening. Capt. Dan McGrath ’60 (top), Dan 
Wellington ’73 and Oliver Wellington ‘39

Dan Wellington ’73, Pete Dubay ’73, Bob Rioux ’73, Jon Davis ’72, 
Dave Higgins ’73

Mary Bernatche Crawford ’75, Steve McGuire ’71, Linda Bernatche 
Mullen ’73, Bob Rioux ’73, Pete Dubay ’73, Roberta Dubay Strout ’66

Sue Palmieri, Joe Palmieri ’67, Bro. Timothy Paul ’66, Bob Bolduc ’67, 
Kathy Bolduc

Mrs. Mac, Linda MacDonald ’76, Jamie MacDonald ’80, 
Jane Sanborn Ice ’49, Val Ice

Photo, far left: 
Lou Martin ’65, 
Rich Crowe ’65,  
Mike Burke ’64,  
Hank McPherson ’59

Reana and 
Everett Wellington ’39
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TT
he culmination of John Bapst’s  he culmination of John Bapst’s  
campaign to build an on-campus campaign to build an on-campus 
practice gym and fitness center took practice gym and fitness center took 
place under sunny skies Wednesday, place under sunny skies Wednesday, 

May 26 at 11 a.m. as Mary Ellen ’59 and  May 26 at 11 a.m. as Mary Ellen ’59 and  
Edward Darling cut the ribbon on the new Edward Darling cut the ribbon on the new 
Mary Ellen and Edward Darling Athletic  Mary Ellen and Edward Darling Athletic  
Center. Mr. and Mrs. Darling are proud John Center. Mr. and Mrs. Darling are proud John 
Bapst parents and grandparents.Bapst parents and grandparents.
   Made possible by the “Love That School!”    Made possible by the “Love That School!” 
capital campaign under the guidance of former capital campaign under the guidance of former 
Head of School Mel MacKay, the 14,000 square Head of School Mel MacKay, the 14,000 square 
foot, $3.8 million facility at 28 Somerset Street foot, $3.8 million facility at 28 Somerset Street 
in Bangor in now fully operational and being in Bangor in now fully operational and being 
enjoyed by students and faculty.enjoyed by students and faculty.
   The athletic center was designed by Mike    The athletic center was designed by Mike 
Pullen of Artifex Architects and Engineers and Pullen of Artifex Architects and Engineers and 
built by Nickerson & O’Day, whose CEO, Karl built by Nickerson & O’Day, whose CEO, Karl 
Ward, and wife Dr. Kathy Ward are parents of Ward, and wife Dr. Kathy Ward are parents of 
three John Bapst graduates.three John Bapst graduates.
   Also acknowledged at the celebration were    Also acknowledged at the celebration were 
the building partners involved and the many  the building partners involved and the many  
donors whose generosity made this addition to donors whose generosity made this addition to 
the John Bapst campus possible. The school the John Bapst campus possible. The school 
now has a facility that reflects its goal of now has a facility that reflects its goal of 
instilling the attributes of health and fitness in instilling the attributes of health and fitness in 
students today and in the future.students today and in the future.

With a ribbon-cutting ceremony 
at the new Mary Ellen and Edward 
Darling Athletic Center, John Bapst 
launched an era of new opportunities 
in athletics, fitness, and friendships.

Blue skies and the new athletic center provided the perfect backdrop as 
student ambassadors welcomed guests to the outdoor ceremony.

Members of the Darling family, including Ed and Mary Ellen, were 
acknowledged at the long-anticipated ribbon cutting. 

Ed and Mary Ellen cut the ribbon marking the official opening of the Mary Ellen and Edward Darling 
Athletic Center as Karl Ward and his wife Kathy look on. 

Mutiple courts allow for practices to occur concurrently.

WE 
BUILT 

A GYM!
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I had never actually been able to go to 
a gym before the Darling Center. So 
this year, when I got the opportunity to 

work out in the mornings there, I snagged 
it, and I’ve loved it ever since. It’s a really 
clean and fun environment, with a variety 
of workout equipment that’s perfect for
preseason training. And now that swim 
season has started, 
I’ve used it to help 
me work towards 
my goals! I especially 
love being able to 
work out with my 
friends in the 
morning. It’s great 
to be able to have 
gym buddies who will cheer you on  
without the barrier of finding someone 
with the same membership, and it’s 
helped us explore new fitness routines 
and different machines with confidence. 
I’m super thrilled to have the gym! It’s 
given me and my friends a new way to 
work out together and have fun.

– Madelyn Weston ’22

The new gym is a safe and  
encouraging environment for me 
to train and improve my athletic 

ability, all in the comfort of being with 
friends and a helpful staff. It has loads of 

equipment and 
allows me to train 
every muscle 
group effectively 
and with a variety 
of exercises! I go 
as often as I can 
as my sports and 
club activities may 

conflict with the open gym hours, but it 
is such a convenience to know that the 
gym is there and available for all students 
to use! The atmosphere in the gym is the 
perfect balance of comfort and fun, while 
also allowing students to work hard and 
truly better themselves. I am grateful to 
have this resource to achieve my physical 
fitness goals and have fun doing it.  
Go Crusaders!

– Caleb Canders ‘22

In addition to academic use 
of the gym and fitness center 
our Athletic Department has 

already benefited greatly from the 
new Darling Center.  During the 
summer months many student- 
athletes, spanning several sports, 
were able to use the facility to 
train in both sport-specific skills 
and to improve their fitness levels.  
Teams were even able to combine 
efforts as we continue to improve 
and change our health and fitness 
culture here at John Bapst.  Fall 
sports were able to use both 
spaces for either practice during 
inclement weather or additional 
training sessions on top of our 
regular programming.  The winter 
and spring student-athletes are 
eagerly awaiting their seasons and 
the opportunity to incorporate this 
awe-inspiring resource.  It is a most 
exciting fact that both spaces in 
this building, the gym and the 
fitness center, have changed our 
student-athlete culture already, 
and most certainly will continue to 
do so in the future.  The opportunities 
for skill building and fitness level 
improvement the Darling Center 
will provide are second to none in 
the area.

– Athletic Director Dan O’Connell

The Darling 
Center and 
athletics at
John Bapst

What a new athletic 
center means to me

Custom “JB” cookies 
were provided 

compliments of  
Frank’s Bake Shop. 

199 State St., Bangor
(207) 947-4594
franksbakery.com

Ed Darling chats with Braeden ‘18 and Kathy Ward while 
touring the new athletic center.

Connie Caron ‘43 expressed delight in seeing the athletic center, 
including the new weight room, below.

Mutiple courts allow for practices to occur concurrently.



John Bapst graduate, parent and 
Penobscot Nation tribal  
ambassador  Maulian Dana ‘02 
has been receiving international 
acclaim for her documentary, the 
Upstander Project’s film ‘Bounty’.  
The film confronts the government- 
issued scalp bounties against the 
Wabanaki peoples, men, women, 

and children, in a region called 
the Dawnland, from 1675 to 
1769. It’s a little-known chapter of 
colonial-era history, and to make 
the film, co-directors Maulian 
Dana and Dawn Neptune Adams 
took their children and other family 
members to Boston’s Old State 
House to read the death warrant 

that was issued for their Penobscot  
ancestors in 1755. 
Their research has found that 
there were nearly 70 government-  
issued bounties for Indigenous 
people in what is now New 
England. View the film at 
bountyfilm.org.
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After 14 years at John Bapst and more 
than 30 years in education all over 
the world, Mel MacKay celebrated 
his retirement with friends and  

colleagues on June 26, 2021. Despite the  
pandemic and in CDC compliance, over 100 
guests gathered at 72 Broadway for an outdoor 
celebration to mark the occasion. Rising  
academic dean Jason O’Reilly and Mel’s assistant 
of 10 years, Angela Kearns ’92, grilled steak, 
salmon, and chicken kabobs and, along with 
potluck side dishes and desserts, served a jovial 
crowd full of well wishers. Associate head of 
school Dave Armistead emceed the event and 
Mel addressed his many friends and colleagues. 
Mel arrived at John Bapst in 2008. He quickly got 
to work on the idea of turning John Bapst into a 
boarding school. 

Fast forward ten years and the school is world 
renowned with students attending from over 15 
countries. Though not his only remarkable  
endeavor at John Bapst (his portrayal of Teen 
Angel comes to mind), the international  
program may be his most notable, bringing to 
the school and the Bangor area diversity, a  
positive impact on the local economy, and  
increased visibility, both domestically and  
internationally, to the school. 
Mel is now enjoying retirement in midcoast 
Maine with his wife Laura. His ties to the school 
remain strong and will for years to come. 
The school community is grateful for the hard 
work, commitment, and dedication Mel has 
provided the school, offering thoughtful and 
steady leadership, always with an eye to 
the future.

A Fond Farewell

Notes

New head of school Dave Armistead and outgoing head Mel MacKay speak at the festive gathering.

In sports, each of the seven fall 
sports programs qualified for the 
postseason. Especially notable 
were golfers Charlotte Blanchard 
’24, Travis True ’22, and Justin  
Solomon ’22 who each competed 
in the state tournament.  For the 
first time since 2016, the mens 
soccer team qualified for the post-
season as the #4 seed in Northern 
Maine and won three playoff 
games on the way to a regional 
championship game. 
 
Having played competitive chess 
since 5th grade, Benjamin Mock 
‘22 recently finished in 1st place 
in “Class B” of the Denker National 
Tournament of High School Chess 
Champions in New Jersey.  There 
he also won two “largest upset in 
round” prizes.  Among 515  
competitors, at the U.S. Chess 
Open, he was named Class B first 
place in the final standings.  He 
also qualified at the World Chess 
Open in Philadelphia. 

Congratulations to Social Sciences 
Faculty member Ben Hale on being 
recognized by National History 
Day as a Teacher of the Year.

Eric Lim ‘23, Justin Ly ‘22, Khoa 
Dao ‘22, and Albert Bai ‘24 
participated (virtually) at the Har-
vard MIT Math Competition.  For six 
hours and against 200 teams, they 
solved math problems beyond 
the scope of what is traditionally 
presented at school. They finished 
in the top half of the field.

John Bapst Robotics’ Flat Earth 
Society and team 2142H competed 
at Fryeburg Academy for the first 
tournament of the season. Team 
214H reached the quarter finals 
and placed in the design award 
category while the all-female Flat 
Earth Society team (Shannon 
Murphy ‘23, Samantha Ismail 
‘23, and Julianna Clark ‘24) took 
the tournament championship 
and the all around team award.

Alumni Accolade
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PHILANTHROPIST
$5,000+
Anonymous
Anonymous
Karen L. Boudreau, Esq. ‘77 and    
   Thomas S. Jensen, MD 
Barbara Cassidy Foundation 
GoFundMe Donors
Reginald McManus ‘48 

SCHOLARSHIP CLUB
$2,500 - $4,999
Pat and Tori Gaetani P ‘15, ‘18
Yadong Huang and Qiaoxue Xiao P ‘20
Haihong Yao and Hui Yuan P ‘22

DIRECTORS CLUB
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous 
Cynthia Lambert Berenson ‘65 and
   Theodore Berenson 
Kristin Coffey Canders ‘92 and John
   Canders P ‘22
Richard ‘65 and Brenda Vernon 
   Crowe ‘67 
Craig and Sande Curtis P ‘03, ‘05
Benita and Gerry Deschaine P ‘97, ‘01
Brian M. Dunn ‘01 
John and Beverly Emerson P ‘98, ‘01
Joshua ‘03 and Erika Getchell Greer ‘05 
Earle and Calista Hannigan P ‘82, ‘93
   GP ‘15, ‘18, ‘20
Justin ‘95 and Brandy Hebert 
Chris and Jann Jones P ‘03, ‘06
James V. Lacadie ‘71 P ‘93
Chiou and Huei Lin P ‘00†, ‘07
Jim and Carolyn Mahon P ‘90, ‘92†, 
   GP ‘19, ‘24
John McDevitt IV P ‘90, ‘92
Andrew S. Meagher ‘01 
Michael L. Meagher ‘59 and Marvia
   Meagher P ‘01, ‘04
MELMAC Education Foundation 
Nickerson & O’Day 
Douglas ‘72 and Liza Patin 
Anthony and Joan Pellegrini  
   P ‘11, ‘13, ‘15
John Prelgovisk ‘53 

Joe ‘62 and Marie LaFontaine Sekera
    ‘65 P ‘87, ‘88, ‘92, ‘94, ‘97, ‘00, ‘02, ‘07, 
    GP ‘15
Marek Skacel and Annamaria 
   Skacelova P ‘18, ‘23
Sean Snyder ‘05 
Somic America, Inc 
Jane Donovan Stinchfield ‘62 
William T. Trainer ‘49 
David and Mary Warner P ‘02
Dan ‘73 and Jennifer Wellington 

SUSTAINERS CLUB
$500 - $999
David Armistead and Susan 
   Bennett-Armistead P ‘09, ‘12, ‘19
Bangor Family Dentistry, LLC 
Bangor Savings Bank 
Johana Hallett Birdsall ‘96 and 
   William Birdsall P ‘19, ‘24
Central Maine Auto Auction 
Sean C. Colbath ‘85 
Ellen Conway and Peter Close P ‘19
Shaun N. Dowd ‘59 
Fritz and Cheryl Fasse P ‘18
James Haddix and Fay-Ellen 
   Anderson Haddix P ‘97, ‘03, ‘05, ‘07
Hannaford Bros. Co. 
Keeley Harnum ‘90 
Orville Hartford 
Ryan K. Hews ‘86 
Seamus ‘96 and Kimberly Higgins 
   P ‘19, ‘21, ‘23
Wayne and Laura Honeycutt P ‘03, ‘10
Fred Irons 
Scott and Kirsten Ismail P ‘23
Mary Frances Darling Kelly ‘88 and
   Kevin Kelly P ‘13, ‘16
Jennifer Khavari P ‘23, ‘25
Joyce Leveille ‘50 
Clinton and Erica Libby P ‘18, ‘21
Rod ‘76 and Angela Libby 
John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, ‘77, ‘78, 
   ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Lillian Ortiz Markowitz 
Kendra Mahon Overlock ‘90 and
   Kevin Overlock P ‘19, ‘24
Leanne and Matthias Poth P ‘21, ‘23
Timothy ‘59 and Anne-Marie Samway 

Gary Smith 
Strout Family 
Tom A. ’57 and Darthea Tilley 
Tim Hortons 
University of Maine - Advanced 
   Structures 
Vancil Vision Care 
Holly O’Halloran Vetelino ‘92 and
   Joseph Vetelino P ‘20, ‘24
John and Valeria Volin P ‘22
Elizabeth and Daniel Wood P ‘05
C. Kenneth Zuch ‘65 

BUILDERS CLUB
$250 - $499
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Aucoin 
LuAnn Morneault Ballesteros ‘78 and
   Michael Ballesteros P ‘99, ‘00, ‘07, ‘15
Airlia Britt P ‘17, ‘18, ‘21
Dan and Nancy Coffey P ‘92 GP ‘22
John B. Coffin ‘63 
Mary Lynn McInnis Cotter ‘63 
Chris Doering and Rebekah Gass 
   P ‘20, ‘21
Jennifer Eastman, Esq. 
Pete Finnigan ‘64 
Friends of Football 
Michael Hanson ‘71 
Invironments 
Mike Jenoski 
Jiffy Print 
John T. Cyr & Sons 
Barbara and Philip Joyce GP ‘22
Sheila Cassily Koot ‘62 
Heather and Ryan Kuhl P ‘22, ‘24
Michael Lacadie ‘63 
Lance ‘91 and Amy Kelley Lord ‘92 
Dr. Garrett Martin P ‘01, ‘04, ‘05, ‘09
Kim and Jeff McBurnie P ‘06, ‘10
Donald and Victoria McGoldrick 
   GP ‘22, ‘24
Elden McPherson Jr. ‘73 
Henry McPherson ‘59 
George McVey GP ‘21
Roberta Donahue Miller ‘76 
Kamille and John Morgan 
Muriel Dinsmore Munz Class of 1954 
Julio and Norma Ortiz 
Roger Paradise 

Lew and Clare Payne P ‘00, ‘01
Raytheon Company 
Renaissance Charitable Foundation 
Andrew Robertson 
Mimi Sadler and Camden Whitehead 
Senior Skulls Society, Class of 2012 
Bob and Mitzi Skehan P ‘19, ‘21
Snowman Printing 
James ‘65 and Margaret Soucie 
SRL Stores, Inc. 
St. Germain 
Kathleen M. Sullivan ‘81 
Sutherland Weston 
Ryan R. Welch ‘99 
Laura Lee Whittemore, JB Graduate 
   1962 
John Willette ‘64 
Abby, Eric ‘78 and Charlotte ‘15 
   Zelz P ‘15
Rebecca and Carl Zenk P ‘21, ‘23

HONORS CLUB
$100 - $249
Andrew X. Akins ‘59 
Ann Keenan Albert ‘56 
Robert and Linda Allen P ‘03, ‘06
Joni Archer 
Armstrong Tennis Center 
Connor and Janice Armstrong P ‘17
Brett and Gayle Baber P ‘07, ‘17
Matthew W. Baber ‘07 
Bagel Central 
Shuhua Bai and Tianzhi Yang P ‘24
James C. Baker ‘63 
Michael ‘58 and Janice Veilleux  
   Baker ‘61 
William ‘75 and Susan White Baker ‘76 
Michael ‘63 and June LaGrange 
   Baldacci ‘63 
Ronald L. Banks ‘87 
Bar Harbor Weathervanes 
Annette Bartlett 
Robert Bayer GP ‘18, ‘19, ‘21, ‘23
Mary and Michael Berkwits 
Temple and Victoria Blackwood 
   GP ‘23, ‘24
Mary Boyd GP ‘17, ‘20, ‘24
Yellow and Christina Breen  
   P ‘17, ‘19, ‘22

YOU’VE BEEN 
ESSENTIAL!

P: Parent of John Bapst student or graduate;
GP: Grandparent of John Bapst student or graduate;  
†: deceased

The John Bapst Annual Fund
Gifts made from July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021 

WE’VE BEEN THROUGH A LOT 
AND THROUGH IT ALL, YOU’VE 
SUPPORTED US. THANK YOU.

THE ROUND TABLE  WINTER 2021-2022  JOHNBAPST.ORG   13
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IN MEMORIAM
Our deepest sympathies to the families and friends of the
following John Bapst alumni and friends who have passed on.

Jay and Dottie Brennan 
Helen Mugnai Brettagna ‘43 
Brooksy Inc.  
Michael E. Burke ‘64 
Terence P. Burns ‘82 
Alvina Ouellette Butera ‘58 
Aija and Frederick Cahn P ‘24
Beth Campbell and Peter Stokes 
   P ‘20, ‘22
David Carmack, MD and Adrienne
   Carmack, MD P ‘10, ‘12, ‘13, ‘15, ‘17
Lynn Caron P ‘06, ‘08
Mike and Teri Carr P ‘10, ‘13
Paul H . Case ‘71 
David ‘02 and Lisa Cassidy 
Tom ‘98 and Lea Cassidy 
Central Equipment Company 
Margaret T. Clancey ‘66 
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Coffin 
Peter and Laurie Copithorne P ‘24
Jerald W. Craven ‘58 
Butch and Marriet Daigle Jr. 
Allan and Tiffany Davis P ‘22, ‘24
Tom and Suzanne Davis P ‘15, ‘19
Toby and Armanda Day P ‘20, ‘23
Gary Degen P ‘17
James and Katie Derosier P ‘24
Michele Deschaine Scarcelli ‘97 
John and Marcia Diamond P ‘08, ‘10
Arlene DiDomizio 
Michael DiDomizio 
Thad R. Dolley ‘87 
G. Clifton Eames 
Danielle and Greg Ecoch 
English Department 
Fairmount Market 
Sylvia Perry Fecteau ‘54 P ‘78, ‘79,
   ‘80, ‘81, ‘83 GP ‘05, ‘08
Janet Fitzpatrick 
Chad and Michele Francis P ‘23, ‘25
Karen and James Fussell P ‘21, ‘24
Gaetani Eye Care Associates, P.A. 
Nicholas ‘14 and Stephanie Colavito
   Galinski ‘14 
Christine Lutz P ‘14
Peter and Cynthia Geaghan 
Emily Gherman-Lad ‘07 
Chris and Donna Greeley P ‘08, ‘09
Angela Gould 
Donna Greenlaw P ‘01, ‘04, ‘06
Sylvia Mason Hagerthy ‘57 
Nancy E. Hall P ‘21
Hannaford 
Alan and Rochelle Harriman  
   P ‘20, ‘21, ‘22
Charlie Hart ‘57 
Michael and Amy Haws 
Amy O’Donnell Hazelton ‘94 
Thomas and Tammy Higgins P ‘24
William and Mona Hillery P ‘16, ‘23
Barbara Patch Hodgkins ‘57 
John and Lori Horton 
Michael Ibrahim 
Paul and Tina Ivey P ‘16, ‘21
Kenneth and Bethany Jarvis P ‘22
Thomas and Heidi Johnson P ‘18, ‘21
Stephen Keating 
Edward C. Kelleher ‘59 
Robert W. Kelly ‘65 GP ‘22

William K. Kenny ‘76 
David Kiah ‘56 
Christopher and Cheryl Krause 
   P ‘07, ‘14†
Robin and Richard LaBonte 
David and Lynn Lakeman 
   P ‘86, ‘89, ‘92 GP ‘12, ‘15, ‘18, ‘22
Edgar ‘49 and Ann Brangwynne 
   Lamb ‘52 P ‘72, ‘75, ‘76
Steve, Mary, Sara ‘06, Catherine ‘08 
   and Molly Lammert ‘09 P ‘06, ‘08, ‘09
Valarie Lamont 
Daniel and Tiffany LaMontagne 
   P ‘21, ‘23, ‘24
Michael J. Lamson Ph.D. ‘73 
Jennifer A. Lapham and Paul 
   Sacaridiz P ‘24
Fred Lear ‘10 
Karen and Louis Levasseur 
Earlene Leveille ‘52 
Derek Loupin 
Peter J. Lucas ‘59 
Joann Talbot Lumino ‘53 
James and Rachel Lynch P ‘03
Tom and Jane  MacDonald GP ‘21, ‘23
Sean M. MacKay ‘84 
Susan and Donald MacKay P ‘15
Thomas MacKay ‘74 
Maine Psychological Assessment & 
   Consultation 
Stephanie Markowitz-Santiago 
Andy Martel 
Allen and Elizabeth Martin P ‘20
Lou Martin ‘65 
Richard J. Martin ‘46 
Douglas and Aurelie Mathieu P ‘86, ‘90
Jill Dunbar Mayhew ‘77 P ‘04
Theresa M. McCarthy ‘80 
Linda McGinley GP ‘21
David and Barbara McGuan P ‘06, ‘07
Jerry J. McGuire ‘59 
Paul F. McGuire ‘64 
Stephen McGuire ‘71 P ‘12, ‘16
Dan and Nancy McKay P ‘98, ‘02
Nina Cartier McKenney ‘94 and
   Brody McKenney P ‘22
Michael J. McPherson ‘66 
Kim Meagher ‘04 
Paul ‘94 and Erica Messer P ‘22, ‘24
Robert Millett 
The Mock Family P ‘17, ‘20, ‘22
Eblin Molina P ‘12, ‘19
Sally Moore GP ‘18, ‘21, ‘23
Rev. Frank J. Murray ‘67 
John M. Murray ‘65 
Anne Terry Murtha ‘64 
New Forms Building Systems 
Wesley & Eleanor Norling P ‘95
David and Rhonda Norman 
   P ‘19, ‘21, ‘23
Northeast Restaurant Equipment 
Carolyn B. O’Neill GP ‘05, ‘07
Thomas and Alice Openshaw P ‘04, ‘07
Victor and Lillian Lo 
John P. O’Sullivan III 
Dr. and Mrs. Wade J. Otruba P ‘21
Walter and Iris Oxley GP ‘21
Penobscot Eye Care, Inc. 
Michael Perry

Judy Hebert Powell ‘69 
Dan F. Price ‘64 
Mary J. Richard ‘62 
Nancy and Harry Ricker 
James J. Rivers ‘55† 
Brian Roach ‘05 
Rosemary Sanborn Robbins ‘50 
Tim and Beth Rockcress P ‘15, ‘19
Roderick and Karen Rublee P ‘10, ‘11
Suzanne Rugar GP ‘23
Dave, Sandy and Krysti Sanzaro P ‘11
Dimitri and Marlene Saretzky GP ‘20, ‘22
Gretchen Schaefer and David 
   Gordon P ‘24
Gina and Tim Schuck P ‘22, ‘24
Mary L Seaman 
Seven Islands, Inc. 
Richard L. Sewall ‘58 
Ralph J. Shannon ‘67 
Marie and Jim Sharkey P ‘05
Ben and Bonnie Sidaway P ‘18, ‘21, ‘23
Tim and Carol Small GP ‘18, ‘22
Victor and Tracy Smith P ‘13, ‘19
Joan Ste. Marie Snow ‘52 
Henry J. Sockbeson ‘69 
Greg and Shelly Solomon P ‘19, ‘22
Bill ‘51 and Nancy Spencer 
Mark St. Germain 
Heidi Stanhope P ‘18, ‘21
Michael and Carolyn Starks P ‘22, ‘23, ‘25
Brian and Janice Stearns P ‘03, ‘06
Jim Stoneton P ‘89
Edward ‘66 and Mary Stover 
Bob and Kristen Strong 
Brian Sturgeon ‘05 
Jason and Elisa Tankel P ‘24
Charlotte McLeod Thompson ‘52 

Frank and Nancy Toole GP ‘18, ‘22
Shellie and Erik Tourtillotte P ‘21, ‘22
Jennifer and Brian Tower 
Richard P. Tozier ‘63 
Mary Jane McClay Travers ‘60 
Lauren Tribuzio ‘14 and Megan 
   Tribuzio ‘17 P ‘14, ‘17
United Insurance 
Valley Family
Ed and Gina Volkwein P ‘12
W.S. Emerson, Inc. 
Jake Ward P ‘09
Nancy White ‘79 and John F. Burns P ‘21
Peggy Ann Caron Whitson ‘71 
Wilfred J. Willette Jr. ‘62 
Paul and Alexandra Wlodkowski 
   P ‘20, ‘22
Alan and Bridget Woodward P ‘21
Matthew Zamejtis-Brown ‘97 

FRIENDS CLUB
Under $100
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Mike and Joanne Arbuckle GP ‘21, ‘22
Aroma Joe’s 
Kerry and Connie Bartlett GP ‘23
James E. Blake ‘62 
Martha Block P ‘93, ‘95
Ann Boutaugh GP ‘20
Annina V. Breen ‘17 
Linda M. Burns ‘81 
Melissa Burns P ‘24
Timothy and Sally Carrell GP ‘22
Brendan and Taryn Carson 
Dennis and Suzanne Castonguay 
Leonard Chadbourne ‘56 
Jody Leeman Chasse ‘66 

Alumni
Miles Albert Nugent ’44
Ronald “Rock” E. Pooler ’47
Edward J. Hughes, Jr. M.D. ’48
Irene Burke McLellan ’48
D. Jean Golden Brennan ’49
Joan Helen Yunck Harkins ’49
John E. Callinan ’50
Mary Ellen Farwell Fraser ’50
James Robinson Marcus ’54
Joanne Quigg Thomas ’55
James “Ringo” J. Rivers ’55
John Edward Whitty ’56
Joan McNally Wilson ’56
Edward “Sonny” Buck, Jr. ’57
Barbara “Jody” Orriss 
   Dandaneau ’57
Donald “Ducky” C. Gaudet,  
   Sr. ’57
Charles W. Hart ’57
Mary Gallant Ireland ’57
Robert J. McKay ’57
John R. Johnson, Sr. ’59
Angela Dandaneau Hart ’63

Angela Dwyer LaPorte ’63
William “Bill” D. Schoolcraft ’63
Timothy J. O’Brien ’67 
Ann Marie Ryder ’68
Robin Jean Ent Park ’79
Jeanne A. Turner ’80
Lani Kathryn Naihe ’98
Joshua David Clapp ’01

Friends
Norma Andrews
Margaret Carr
Bonnie D. Drew
Barry F. Leland
Keith C. Mahaney
J. Normand Martin
James L. Nelligan
Lynda Martin Rohman
Thaxter R. Trafton
Mary Elizabeth Warme
Bonnie T. Wilson 
Frank T. Windle, Jr.
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Laurie Hoffer Chavira ‘64 
Richard Chin 
Dennis and Rachel Colson P ‘23, ‘25
Scott ‘96 and Natalie Cookson 
Joyce Commeau Cote ‘64 and 
   Gerard Cote 
Bonnie Cousins GP ‘20
Ronald E. Cronin ‘58 
Shirley Cormier DeGrasse ‘54 
Carolyn Webber DeVita ‘61 
Christina Duddy ‘73 
Debora Elliott Ward P ‘09
Julienne Ewing P ‘99, ‘02
Marilyn (Lynne) Fagles GP ‘23
Jonathan Falk and Laura Levenson 
   P ‘01, ‘04
Deanna and Walter Farrar GP ‘22
David ‘61 and Jane Fernald 
Barbara Foster ‘92 
Daniel and Robin Foster P ‘18, ‘23
David Frasz and Lesley Fernow P ‘98
JoAnn Clukey Gallant ‘74 P ‘08
Raymond Giroux 
Alan W. Gray ‘65 
Mary Lou Nadeau Hallee ‘60 and 
   Richard Hallee 
Bill Hanscom ‘51 
Linda Hayman GP ‘23
Jack and Candace Healy 
Carolsue Hill GP ‘13, ‘19
William and Lois Hogan 
   P ‘90, ‘91, ‘95, GP ‘22
Cody Holyoke ‘03 
Patricia Theriault Hudick ‘61 
Jane Sanborn Ice ‘49 
Carrie and Richard Jamison 
David ‘06 and Katy Hamilton Jones ‘07 
Paul Jones P ‘07
Thomas Jones 
Tommy and Dawn Jordan GP ‘22
Gail Trefethen Juber ‘57 
Sr. Annemarie Kiah ‘58 
Dawne Kilbreth-Havener and  
   Richard Havener 
Diane and William Lowry GP ‘22
Cheryl Martin Massey ‘86 and Todd
   Massey P ‘13, ‘18
Henry E. McBride ‘58 
Beverly Thorne McCluskey ‘52 
Rita Willett McGlinchey ‘48 
Daniel ‘60 and Mary Ellen McGrath 
Al and Sherelle McIntyre P ‘08
Molly McLaughlin ‘98 
William Meier 
Erik and Amy Michaud P ‘24
Edward J. Miller ‘77 
Daniel D. Miner ‘87 
Walter and Lydia Morang GP ‘22
Jeffrey and Sandra Morin GP ‘23
Brendan Murphy and Jennifer Stone 
Catherine Babcock Murphy ‘60 
Beverly Nadeau GP ‘22
Kathy Nitschke 
Clifford and Sharon O’Donnell 
   P ‘79, ‘80, ‘82, ‘85 GP ‘02, ‘12, ‘14, ‘17
Jason and Lauren O’Reilly 
Frank H. Patch ‘59 
Richard A. Pelletier ‘63 
Katherine McHale Powell ‘60 

Lawrence ‘67 and Rose Raab 
Tony and Cathy Rancourt GP ‘22
David Riley ‘53 
Robert Russell ‘56 GP ‘09, ‘11
Michael and Elizabeth Schaab 
   P ‘96, ‘98, ‘02
George and Donna Semekis GP ‘16, ‘21
Kenneth and Darcy Shaw 
John and Kathy Simcox GP ‘23
Todd and Lena Simcox P ‘23
Cheryl Toole Stetson ‘65 
Steven Barkan and Barbara Tennent
   P ‘98, ‘02
The Grind House 
The Rock and Art Shop 
Thi (Cynthia) Tran ‘20 
Nick Umphrey P ‘24
Chris Vafiades 
Valley Home Services, Inc. 
Frances Verow 
Michelle Walsh 
Shannon Whiting 
Stewart W. Whittemore ‘60 
Wicked Brew Cafe 
Barbara Corey Willey ‘62 
Joan McNally Wilson ‘56 
Christopher P. Winchester ‘99 
David P. Witham ‘64 
Allan V. Zann ‘65 

IN HONOR OF
Kevin Austin ‘22
   by Frank and Nancy Toole GP ‘18, ‘22
Sebastian ‘23 and Bianca  
   Blackwood ‘24  
   by Temple and Victoria Blackwood
      GP ‘23, ‘24
Melissa Burns
   by Annette Bartlett
Melissa Burns and Samantha  
   Mahar ‘02
   by Shellie and Erik Tourtillotte 
      P ‘21, ‘22
Sylvia Burns ‘21, Valedectorian
   by Charlotte McLeod Thompson ‘52
Caron Family Alumni ‘42 ‘67 ‘68 
‘69, ‘71, ‘72, ‘91, ‘93, ‘98, ‘01
   by Peggy Ann Caron Whitson ‘71
Nick Chaffee ‘22
   by Deanna and Walter Farrar GP ‘22
Gavin Coffin ‘22
   by Tommy and Dawn Jordan GP ‘22
Madelyn Copithorne ‘24
   by Peter and Laurie Copithorne P ‘24
Corbin Fogg ‘22
   by Tony and Cathy Rancourt GP ‘22
Gavin Tourtillotte ‘22 and Lexi   
   Seymour ‘22
   by Mike and Joanne Arbuckle 
      GP ‘21, ‘22
Jerry Huang ‘20
   by Yadong Huang and Qiaoxue  
      Xiao P ‘20
Sam ‘21 and Kendall Ivey ‘16
   by George and Donna Semekis 
      GP ‘16, ‘21
Lindsay A. Kelly ‘22
   by Robert W. Kelly ‘65 GP ‘22

Mel MacKay
   by Benita and Gerry Deschaine 
      P ‘97, ‘01
   by Mimi Sadler and Camden   
      Whitehead
Mel MacKay for his years of 
service
   by William and Mona Hillery P ‘16, ‘23
Sarah Michaud ‘24
   by Erik and Amy Michaud P ‘24
Allyson Nadeau ‘21
   by Walter and Iris Oxley GP ‘21
Jacqulin Abigail Parker ‘23
   by Suzanne Rugar GP ‘23
Adam Perry ‘22
   by Diane and William Lowry GP ‘22
Reagan M. Smith Gillis ‘13, Jared
   H. Smith ‘19
   by Victor and Tracy Smith P ‘13, ‘19
Joseph Sekera ‘62
   by Karen L. Boudreau, Esq. ‘77 and
      Thomas S. Jensen, MD
   by Douglas ‘72 and Liza Patin
Jaymie ‘21 and Kyle Sidaway ‘23
   by Sally Moore GP ‘18, ‘21, ‘23
Leo Wlodkowski ‘22
   by Dimitri and Marlene Saretzky 
      GP ‘20, ‘22
Carson Yuan ‘22
   by Haihong Yao and Hui Yuan P ‘22

IN MEMORY OF
Theodore Barry ‘63
   by Richard A. Pelletier ‘63
Jonny Bowman ‘17
   by Annina V. Breen ‘17
Brother Andrew 1953
   by John Prelgovisk ‘53
Lawrence J. Butera, Jr. ‘56
   by Alvina Ouellette Butera ‘58
Cassily - Chamberlain Family
   by Sheila Cassily Koot ‘62
Theresa LaForge Cavanaugh ‘59
   by Andrew X. Akins ‘59
Theresa Chadbourne
   by Leonard Chadbourne ‘56
Coach Norby Dowd
   by Shaun N. Dowd ‘59
Patrick James Donahue ‘81
   by Roberta Donahue Miller ‘76
Norbert Dowd 
   by Shaun N. Dowd ‘59
Rosemary Rivers Gallant ‘52
   by James J. Rivers ‘55
Joseph R. Hebert
   by Judy Hebert Powell ‘69
John R. Kelley ‘58
   by Michael ‘58 and Janice Veilleux
      Baker ‘61
Kelley Family
   by John B. Coffin ‘63
Owen T. Krause ‘14
   by Christopher and Cheryl Krause  
      P ‘07, ‘14†
   by Renaissance Charitable  
      Foundation
Emil Lin ‘00
   by Chiou and Huei Lin P ‘00†, ‘07

William Lindsay 
   by John and Ann MacKay P ‘74,
     ‘77, ‘78, ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Kevin Mahon ‘92
   by Jim and Carolyn Mahon P ‘90, 
      ‘92†, GP ‘19, ‘24
   by Kendra Mahon Overlock ‘90 
     and Kevin Overlock P ‘19, ‘24
Carolyn Paul Martel ‘65
   by Andy Martel
Sylvia McLeod White ‘54
   by Nancy White ‘79 and John F. 
      Burns P ‘21
George Ellis Mugnai and Joseph  
   Brettagna
   by Helen Mugnai Brettagna ‘43
Lou Ortiz
   by Anonymous    
   by Anonymous 
   by Matthew W. Baber ‘07
   by Mary and Michael Berkwits
   by Airlia Britt P ‘17, ‘18, ‘21
   by Dennis and Suzanne Castonguay
   by Arlene DiDomizio
   by Michael DiDomizio
   by Jennifer Eastman, Esq.
   by Danielle and Greg Ecoch
   by English Department
   by Janet Fitzpatrick
   by GoFundMe Donors
   by Michael and Amy Haws
   by Jack and Candace Healy
   by John and Lori Horton
   by Michael Ibrahim
   by Mike Jenoski
   by Stephen Keating
   by Dawne Kilbreth-Havener and 
      Richard Havener
   by Robin and Richard LaBonte
   by Steve, Mary, Sara ‘06, Catherine 
      ‘08 and Molly Lammert ‘09
   by Lillian Ortiz Markowitz
   by Stephanie Markowitz-Santiago
   by Cheryl Martin Massey ‘86 and 
      Todd Massey P ‘13, ‘18
   by Thomas and Alice Openshaw 
      P ‘04, ‘07
   by Julio and Norma Ortiz
   by Nancy and Harry Ricker
   by Andrew Robertson
   by Dave, Sandy and Krysti Sanzaro
   by Mary L Seaman
   by Senior Skulls Society, Class of 2012
   by Kenneth and Darcy Shaw
   by Mark St. Germain
   by St. Germain
Amy Palmieri - Daughter
   by Anne Terry Murtha ‘64
Brother Patricius
   by Joann Talbot Lumino ‘53
Patrick Kane ‘06 
   by John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, 
     ‘77, ‘78, ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Catherine Richard ‘64
   by Mary J. Richard ‘62
Rosemarie Theriault Lucas ‘49
   by Patricia Theriault Hudick ‘61
Ralph Snow ‘52
   by Joan Ste. Marie Snow ‘52
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JOHN BAPST SOCIETY
$500,000+
Karen L. Boudreau, Esq. ‘77 and 
   Thomas S. Jensen, MD
Mary Ellen ‘59 and Edward Darling
Karl and Kathy Ward, Katie ‘12, Ryan 
   ‘14, Braeden ‘18, P ‘12, ‘14, ‘18

LEGACY CIRCLE
$100,000 - $499,999
Anonymous 
Paul (John Bapst Trustee and 
   Treasurer 2012-2019) and Jane 
   Hannigan P ‘11
Reginald, MD, Kathleen, RN, and 
   McManus Family, Class of 1948 
The Edward E. Ford Foundation

CRUSADERS
$50,000 - $99,999
Bangor Savings Bank Foundation
David and Adrienne Carmack P ‘10, 
   ‘12, ‘13, ‘15, ‘17
Sharon Cormier ‘79 and Arnold 
   Fessenden

Joseph and Suzanne Cyr 
Davis Family Foundation 
John T. Cyr & Sons Bus Line
Joan and Anthony Pellegrini and 
   Family P ‘11, ‘13, ‘15

VISIONARIES
$25,000 - $49,999
Benita and Gerry Deschaine P ‘97, ‘01
John J. McDevitt 4th and Sons P ‘90, ‘92
Thomas and Elizabeth Stone P ‘96, ‘01

1928 SOCIETY
$10,000 - $24,999
Anonymous
Anonymous
Auto Auctions of Maine - 
   Kevin and Catherine Davis-Tilton
Bangor Family Dentistry - Mark ‘92
    and Darlene McKenney Carreira ‘92
Richard ‘65 and Brenda Vernon
   Crowe ‘67 
Andy and Patty Hamilton P ‘07
Earle and Calista Hannigan P ‘82, ‘93
   GP ‘15, ‘18, ‘20

John, James, Jerry
Evelyn Joost GP ‘15
The Kelly Family
Michael L. Meagher ‘59 and Marvia
   Meagher P ‘01, ‘04
Clare and Lew Payne, Dan and Julia 
   (Payne) Bailin ‘00, Ned Payne ‘01
Bob ‘73 and Tricia Gosselin Quirk ‘83 
Gary W. Smith 
James C. R. Stoneton P ‘89
Unum Matching Gift
Ed and Gina Volkwein P ‘12
Wei Wang and Shaochun Chen P ‘19
Mary and David Warner P ‘02
Dan ‘73 and Jennifer Wellington 
Abby, Eric ‘78 and Charlotte ‘15  
   Zelz P ‘15

INNOVATORS
$5,000 - $9,999
David T. Armistead and V. Susan
   Bennett-Armistead P ‘09, ‘12, ‘19
Craig and Sande Curtis P ‘03, ‘05
Patrick and Tori Gaetani P ‘15, ‘18
Keeley Harnum ‘90 

Linda† and Richard Harnum P ‘90
Yadong Huang and Qiaoxue Xiao P ‘20
Chris and Jann Jones P ‘03, ‘06
Soojin Kang ‘19
James ‘71 and Cinda Lacadie P ‘93
Seung Chang Lee and YooKyung 
   Huh P ‘21
Donald and Susan MacKay P ‘15
Mel and Laura MacKay 
James and Carolyn Mahon 
   P ‘90, ‘92†, GP ‘19, ‘24
Stephen ‘71, Katherine ‘12 and 
   Elizabeth ‘16 McGuire
Mike ‘64 and Norma McInnis 
Rev. Frank J. Murray ‘67 
Guanglai Pan and Xiaoqing Chen
Bro. Timothy Paul, C.F.X. ‘66 
H. and A. P. P ‘15, ‘17, ‘19, ‘22, ‘24
Sutherland Weston 

HONOR ROLL
$2,500 - $4,999
Michael Burke ‘64
Kay and Clif Eames 

John Bapst Capital Campaign Update
Make a gift at johnbapst.org/give/lovethatschool

The Love That School! campaign is the largest, most ambitious campaign in the school’s history,
and we have seen great success with the completion of the Mary Ellen & Edward Darling Athletic Center.

All gifts made prior to June 30, 2021

D. Donald Soucy ‘48
   by Henry E. McBride ‘58
Arthur “Archie” Verow ‘60
   by Frances Verow
Robert Vreeland ‘59
   by Frank H. Patch ‘59
John White ‘72 by Sue, his sister
   by Susan White Baker ‘76
Edward ‘Ted’ Wilson ‘53
   by Joan McNally Wilson ‘56
Virginia Higgins Winchester ‘39
   by Christopher P. Winchester ‘99
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Witham
   by David P. Witham ‘64

RESTRICTED GIFTS
Academics
Mike and Joanne Arbuckle GP ‘21, ‘22
Peter and Laurie Copithorne P ‘24
Deanna and Walter Farrar
Tommy and Dawn Jordan
Sheila Cassily Koot ‘62
John Prelgovisk ‘53
Tony and Cathy Rancourt GP ‘22
Mary J. Richard ‘62

Athletics
Shaun N. Dowd ‘59
Sally Moore GP ‘18, ‘21, ‘23

Fine Arts
Mike and Joanne Arbuckle GP ‘21, ‘22
John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, ‘77, ‘78, 
   ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Suzanne Rugar GP ‘23

Fine Arts - Visual Arts
Shellie and Erik Tourtillotte

Enrichment
Peter and Laurie Copithorne P ‘24

Library
Anne Terry Murtha ‘64

Tuition Assistance
Mike and Joanne Arbuckle GP ‘21, ‘22
John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, ‘77, ‘78, 
   ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12

General Scholarships
Annette Bartlett
Peter J. Lucas ‘59
MELMAC Education Foundation
Walter and Iris Oxley GP ‘21
Douglas ‘72 and Liza Patin
Tony and Cathy Rancourt GP ‘22
Renaissance Charitable Foundation
Steven Barkan and Barbara Tennent

Endowed Scholarships
Charles M. Sullivan Memorial  
   Scholarship
Kathleen M. Sullivan ‘81
Class of 1959 Scholarship
Timothy ‘59 and Anne-Marie Samway

Non-Endowed Scholarships
Louis Ortiz Student Athlete  
   Scholarship
Anonymous   
Anonymous 
Matthew W. Baber ‘07
Mary and Michael Berkwits
Airlia Britt
Dennis and Suzanne Castonguay
Arlene DiDomizio
Michael DiDomizio
Jennifer Eastman, Esq.
Danielle and Greg Ecoch
English Department
Janet Fitzpatrick
GoFundMe Donors
Michael and Amy Haws
Jack and Candace Healy
John and Lori Horton
Michael Ibrahim
Mike Jenoski
Stephen Keating

Dawne Kilbreth-Havener and  
   Richard Havener
Robin and Richard LaBonte
Steve, Mary, Sara ‘06, Catherine ‘08
   and Molly Lammert ‘09
Lillian Ortiz Markowitz
Stephanie Markowitz-Santiago
Cheryl Martin Massey ‘86 and Todd 
   Massey P ‘13, ‘18
Thomas and Alice Openshaw P ‘04, ‘07
Julio and Norma Ortiz
Nancy and Harry Ricker
Andrew Robertson
Dave, Sandy and Krysti Sanzaro
Mary L Seaman
Senior Skulls Society, Class of 2012
Kenneth and Darcy Shaw
Mark St. Germain
St. Germain
Joseph Sekera ‘62 Scholarship
Karen L. Boudreau, Esq. ‘77 and   
   Thomas S. Jensen, MD
Matching Gift Organizations
Raytheon Matching Gifts
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James and Fay-Ellen Anderson 
   Haddix P ‘97, ‘03, ‘05, ‘07
Zijun Jiang and Guizhen Liu P ‘18
Johnson Roberts Assoc. - Jeff Davis
Steve, Mary, Sara ‘06, Catherine ‘08, 
   and Molly Lammert ‘09
Viet Le and Thi Thu Huong Bui P ‘20
John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, ‘77, ‘78,
   ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Rebecca Deschaine Parent ‘01 and 
   Nicholas Parent 
Katherine McHale Powell ‘60 
Jack and Joyce Ryder 
Terry Samway ‘61
Bum Sang Shim and Soo Kyung Lee 
   P ‘17, ‘20 P ‘17, ‘20 
Zhaokai Tian and Ying Sun P ‘19
Ying Tu and Alex Zhao P ‘19
Yuxiang Zhang and Yinghua Shen P ‘19

PURPLE & WHITE
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous
Bob and Linda Allen P ‘03, ‘06
Brandon Aponte - Class of 2019,
   Colin Aponte - Class of 2022
Paul and Linda Aucoin  
Gayle and Brett Baber P ‘07, ‘17 
Aaron Ball and Airlia Britt
Cynthia Lambert Berenson ‘65
Kevin and Susan Bowman
David and Fran† Branch P ‘12, ‘14, ‘17 
Brewer Dental Specialists  
Scott and Julie Burgess P ‘22
Melissa Burns and Josiah Burns ‘24  
Stephen I. Caron, ‘67  
Thomas Carpenter and Dayna  
   Boyles-Carpenter ‘98  
Betsy Chapman
Woong Choung and Jung Hee Kim
   P ‘22
Steve Clark and Dawn Tunstead 
   P ‘06, ‘09
James M. Cohen  
Sean ‘85 and Donna Colbath 
Jean Deighan and Glen Porter  
Michele Deschaine Scarcelli ‘97 
   and family
Chi Dong and Tung Le P ‘18
James G. Dowd ‘55 and Harriet 
   Chisholm Dowd ‘54  
Shaun N. Dowd, DMD ‘59 
Martha Dudman  
John and Beverly Emerson P ‘98, ‘01
Fritz and Cheryl Fasse P ‘18
Anthony and Kathleen Filer P ‘19
Pat Finnigan ‘71  
Peter Finnigan ‘64
Peter Fung and Miranda Au
The Fussell Family P ‘21, ‘24
Changsoo Han and Mihyang Kim 
   P ‘22
Kevin and Jana Hanscom P ‘15, ‘17
Sarah Flanigan Hart ‘64  
Daniel S. and Anna McManus Hayes
Charles and Jacqueline Hewett 
   P ‘02, ‘05, ‘07 
Lia Van Ho and Uyen Thi Bao Tran 
   P ‘20 

Cong Van Hoang and Thuy Thi Bich 
   P ‘21
Jon and Marlene Hubbard P ‘07, ‘10 
Dr. Edward J Hughes ‘48 and 
   Mrs. Barbara M Hughes ‘47
Doo Hyuk Im and Kiwon Hong P ‘21
Mike and Judy Jennings P ‘12, ‘14, ‘16
You Jiang and Xiaojing Zhu P ‘19
Carl E. LaForge ‘40 
Vu Xuan Le and Hanh Hong Nguyen
   P ‘19 
Lebel & Harriman Charitable 
   Foundation  
Roderick ‘76 and Angela Vrbanac-Libby  
Joe ‘77 and Kerri Lynch
Maine Family Dental Practice - 
   Dr. Travis Buxton  
Lou Martin ‘65
Paul McGuire ‘64  
Bud ‘73 and Diana McPherson  
Kim Meagher ‘04  
Barbara Murray Mercer
Eblin Molina P ‘12, ‘19
Buddy ‘77 and Maggie Murray  
Thomas H. and Alice Lee Openshaw
   P ‘04, ‘07
Jean McDonald Paschal ‘56† P ‘79
Coach Ken Perrone  
Rand Family  
Tim and Beth Rockcress P ‘15, ‘19 
Lauren and Greg Romain P ‘07, ‘12
Joe ‘62 and Marie LaFontaine 
   Sekera ‘65
Jim and Alison Settele P ‘08, ‘10, ‘14
Kevin Seburn and Sondra Siegel P ‘18
Drs. Michael and Carolyn Starks 
   P ‘22, ‘23, ‘25
De Su and Bing Liu
Kitty, Ann and Tommy Sullivan  
SSG Kevin Tillman
Emily Tilton ‘12 and Oliver Zubrick  
Vancil Vision Care - Jessica and 
   Richard Vancil P ‘19, ‘22
Betsy Jones Vickery ‘86 and John
   Vickery Jr. P ‘20
Nicholas and Patricia Waanders
Gongjing Wang and Yun Tang P ‘20
The Waring Family
Nancy White ‘79 and John Burns P ‘21
Kelli Williams Wong ‘99  
Jun Zang and Jue Chen P ‘18 
Xiaokang Zhang and Jianping Mi P ‘17
The Zmistowski Family

COMMUNITY BUILDERS
$500 - $999
ABM Mechanical, Inc.  
Brian Adams P ‘17, ‘18 
Andrew X. Akins ‘59
The Allan-Rahill Family P ‘16 
Victor and Kim Andrews P ‘05, ‘07, ‘12 
Bill and Sally Arata  
The Askins Family P ‘06, ‘08, ‘10 
Beth Reeves Austin ‘81 
The Babcock Family: Mike, Jen,  
   Evan, and Zac
James C. Baker ‘63  
Janice and Michael Baker and Family  
Bob ‘99 and Kate Crotty Baldacci ‘99  

Bangor Chinese School  
Ronald L. Banks ‘87  
Board of Trustees
Kelly Brooks-Bay and James Bay
BBSC, CPAs  
Johana Hallett Birdsall ‘96 and
   William Birdsall P ‘19, ‘24
Jessica Bishop ‘00 and Jacob Baker
Paul and Tammy Bolin P ‘15 
Jane Boudreau P ‘04 
Mary Boyd GP ‘17, ‘20, ‘24
Amy Sechrest Bragg ‘89 and Ron 
   Bragg, Jr. P ‘20 
Yellow Light and Christina Valar 
   Breen P ‘17, ‘19, ‘22 
Adam ‘84 and Kassandra Brewer
The Robert L. Brookings Family  
Sean ‘93 and Amy Bragg Brooks ‘93 
   P ‘20, ‘22 
Aija and Frederick Cahn
John E. Callinan ‘50† and Family 
Kristin Coffey Canders ‘92 and John 
   Canders P ‘22
Laurie Cartier  
Andrew Catlin ‘13
Ken and Allison Charles P ‘20 
Andre E. Chasse ‘81  
Bob and Tricia† Clark
Class of 1967
Class of 1968
Class of 1971 
Class of 1972  
Class of 1973  
Class of 1974  
Dan and Nancy Coffey P ‘92 GP ‘22 
John B. Coffin ‘63
Thomas and Kimberly Colavito 
   P ‘14, ‘18, ‘21 
Stephanie and Edwin Cossette 
   P ‘05†
The Cox Family
Patrick Culumovic, MD ‘85
Peter and Kimberley Cummings P ‘19 
Theodore Curtis ‘92  
Eugene Daigle GP ‘17, ‘20 
Dr. and Mrs. Allan Peter Davis P ‘23 
Louisa Deng
Ernest Desrosiers and Susan
   Stevens P ‘09 
Mary Ann Lakeman Dionne ‘92  
Chris Doering and Rebekah Gass 
   P ‘20, ‘21 
Michael Dudley, Shanno Levesque, 
   and Meredith Levesque
Sonya Eldridge
Debora Elliott Ward P ‘09
Robert and Julienne Ewing P ‘99, ‘02
Faculty & Staff 
Family & Friends of Owen Krause
Reggie and Rachel Faulkingham
Sylvia Perry Fecteau ‘54 P ‘78, ‘79, ‘81
   GP ‘05, ‘08 
The Fernald Family - Laurence D. 
   Fernald, Jr. ‘60, David A. Fernald ‘61,
   MaryCarol Fernald Rumsey ‘62, 
   Eileen K. Fernald Fowler ‘64,  
   Richard E. Fernald ‘67, JoAnn
   Fernald Wicks ‘75

Millicent Fleming ‘22 and Milo
   Fleming ‘24
Eileen Fernald Fowler ‘64
Edward Geissler ‘72 P ‘00† 
Miss Sheila Graham ‘55† 
Teresa Nelson Graham ‘67  
Chris and Donna Greeley P ‘08, ‘09
Donna Greenlaw P ‘01, ‘04, ‘06 
Joshua ‘03 and Erika Getchell Greer ‘05  
Ben Hale ‘99  
Caleb F. Hand ‘15 
Charlie Hart ‘57†
David Hart ‘63  
Lorraine and David Hendricks  
Ken and Linda Hews P ‘86, ‘89 
Ryan K. Hews ‘86 
Bill Higgins ‘77  
Seamus ‘96 and Kimberly Higgins 
   P ‘19, ‘21, ‘23, ‘25
Thomas, Tammy and Madisson
   Higgins
The Hillery Family - Bill, Mona, 
   Caitlin and Liam P ‘16, ‘23
Charles ‘91 and Holly Hogan
Philip and Mary Hunter GP ‘16†, ‘18 
Kirsten, Scott and Samantha Ismail
Paul and Tina Ivey P ‘16, ‘21 
Jennifer Khavari P ‘23, ‘25
Virgil R. King ‘46  
Catherine Nelligan Laidman ‘70  
Charles and Donna Leavitt  
Kathy and Mark Lena P ‘02, ‘04, ‘06 
Karen and Louis Levasseur  
Joyce Leveille ‘50  
Rochelle and Jason Loeb P ‘19 
Lance and Amy Lord ‘91 & ‘92  
Peter J. Lucas ‘59  
Constance B. Lynch and the Ward
   Family
The Family of James Giblin Lynch
Marin Lyon
Thomas MacKay ‘74  
Maine Athletic Fundraising, Inc.
Tim Marcoulier ‘65, HOF 2015  
Allen and Elizabeth Martin P ‘20
Garrett and Trisha Martin
Maisie, Sarah, and Mitch McCarthy  
Mary McCarthy ‘85  
Theresa M. McCarthy ‘80  
Jennifer and Michael McGoldrick 
   P ‘22, ‘24
Jerry J. McGuire ‘59  
William R. McHale ‘55†  
Dan and Nancy McKay P ‘98, ‘02 
Nina Cartier McKenney ‘94 and 
   Brody McKenney P ‘22 
Bernard and Gloria† Miller  
Roberta Donahue Miller ‘76
Charlie and Elisabeth Mock P ‘17, 
   ‘20, ‘22 
Jason Moreau ‘01 and Samantha
   Mahar ‘02  
Linda Bernatche Mullen ‘73 and 
   Jim Mullen  
Robert Mushrall  
John J. Nelligan, Jr. ‘60  
Pauline Rudnicki Neville ‘58  
Norris Family
Coach O’Connell and Family



The Campaign for John Bapst   /   THE ROUND TABLE

18  THE ROUND TABLE  WINTER 2021-2022  JOHNBAPST.ORG   

Richard and Barbara O’Connell
Helen and Tim O’Connor
Sean ‘12 and Kara Cowan O’Donnell ‘12  
Jason and Lauren O’Reilly  
Trish Ortiz
Kendra Mahon Overlock ‘90 P ‘19, ‘24
Joseph ‘67 and Susan Palmieri 
Joshua Paredes ‘12
Greg ‘69 and Linda Parent  
Joel and Patricia Peaslee P ‘17, ‘21 
Peruvian Link Co. - Michael, Karina,  
   and Ian Pomroy
Joseph Philippon† GP ‘11, ‘16, ‘18 
The Poth Family P ‘21, ‘23
Judy Hebert Powell ‘69
Pratt Family - Bruce, Janet, Ben & Zach
Coach Haggie Pratt
Mike Pullen & Amy McCrea
Patrick Quinn Family  
Timothy, Buffie, Olivia and Kamden
   Quinn
Dawn Ravan
David Rice ‘64
Mary Julia Richard ‘62  
Ron Roope
Edward, Deborah and Benjamin
   Ropple ‘16 P ‘16 
Randel and Denise Roy P ‘92, ‘94, ‘97, ‘00 
Carl Russell ‘02 
Catherine Factor Russell ‘86  
Mike Samway ‘55  
Tim ‘59 and Anne-Marie Samway  
Mary Gagne Searway ‘47  
Matthew Skaves ‘99
Bob and Mitzi Skehan
Sean Snyder ‘05  
Dr. and Mrs. Greg Solomon P ‘19, ‘22 
Joseph ‘62 and Susan Munce Soucy ‘62  
Heidi Stanhope
Marguerite and Eric Henninger 
   Steadman P ‘22 
James ‘02 and Kelley Pinkham 
   Strout ‘02  
Charles and Mary Sullivan and Family  
Margo Stanley Sweeney ‘80  
Joanne Quigg Thomas ‘56
Tom ‘57 and Darthea Tilley  
Christopher Toole ‘81  
Thi (Cynthia) Tran ‘20
Thomas Trowell ‘75
UBS Matching Gifts Organization  
US Tax Centers of Bangor P ‘19 
Allison and John Valley P ‘19, ‘21 
Arthur “Archie” Verow†
The Holly & Joseph Vetelino Family
   P ‘20, ‘24
Jake Ward P ‘09 
Tim and Cam Ward
Scott ‘82 and Linda Warren
Robert ‘74 and Deborah Welch P ‘99 
Ryan ‘99 and Leah Welch 
Susan and Cliff Wells P ‘16 
Mark Williams ‘71  
Patricia Long Wilson ‘80  
Paul and Alexandra Wlodkowski P ‘20 
Jeanne Yestramski LeBlanc ‘07 
Wuping Zhang P ‘18 
C. Kenneth Zuch ‘65 and Ronald 
   C. Zuch ‘63

SUPPORTERS
Under $499
Alicia Nichols Fundraising Counsel
Kathleen Mooney Bailey
Susan White Baker ‘76
Michael ‘63 and June LaGrange
   Baldacci ‘63
Margaret McClay Barrett ‘63
Don and Naren Bauer GP ‘19
Ken Beland and Judy Burk
Shane Bell ‘93
Sheila Bennett
Ernest Blaisdell ‘58
Pamela and Bruce Boisvert
Susan and Jeffrey Boisvert
Joe and Kathy Borer P ‘15
Zel Bowman-Laberge ‘06
Muriel Boylan†
Francie Sheehan Brady ‘65
Roger Brasslett ‘94
Margaret Driscoll Brennan ‘62 and
   Bob Brennan
Dan ‘97 and Katrina Roy Brooks ‘97 
Bill and Dede Bullock
Aimee Burke Walls ‘78
Terence Burns ‘82
Nancy Campbell and Tammy  
   Campbell
Arlene Cardimino GP ‘18
Anna Carmack ‘10
John ‘93 and Melissa Carr
Thomas ‘98 and Lea Cassidy
Dennis ‘66 and Bonny Constantine
   Cassily ‘66
Susan and Phillip Chaffee GP ‘22
Jody Leeman Chasse ‘66
Laurie Hoffer Chavira ‘64
Marie Orriss Cierniak ‘62
Margaret T. Clancey ‘66
Brooks and Tina Clark
Class of 1978
Peter Close and Ellen Conway P ‘19
Robert and Frances Clukey
Scott ‘96 and Natalie Cookson
Germaine Cormier P ‘78, ‘79 GP ‘20
Joyce and Gerard Cote
Mary Lynn McInnis Cotter ‘63
Richard Crocker ‘59
Marie Matheson Cross ‘78
Sharon O’Brian Cuneo ‘64
Barbara King Curran ‘61
Butch ‘65 and Marriet Daigle
Donna Villard Darcangelo ‘68, 
   Vincent, and Vince II
John ‘66 and Debbie Dauphinee 
   Darling ‘66
Joshua Davis ‘93
Armanda and Toby Day P ‘20
Gary and Barbara Degen P ‘17
Deschaine Family
Carolyn Webber Devita ‘61
Virginia DiLeo ‘64
Robert and Elizabeth Dolan
Lara and Greg Dorr
Kathy Verow Dowling ‘64
Jack Drew ‘98
Patsy Dyer
Phil Emery
Michael† and Marilyn Eremita

Linda Farwell ‘64
Stephen and Lisa Fitzpatrick III 
   P ‘18, ‘23
Thomas Flanagan ‘59
Ann Rogan Fossett ‘66
Daniel and Robin Foster P ‘18, ‘23
Margaret Fahey Fowler ‘60
Fruit Street School
Lisa Cormier Gadoury ‘78
Susan Johnson Gaudet ‘63 and 
   Donald Gaudet† ‘57
Emily Gherman-Lad ‘07
John and Peggy Gilbert GP ‘20
Shirley Ginn
Raymond Giroux
Deborah Gonyar ‘83 P ‘12, ‘13
Hahnel Bros. Co.
Katy Hamilton Jones ‘07 and David
   Jones ‘06
Pamela Hart Goggins P ‘10
Norman Hemphill GP ‘19
Raymond E. Henry Jr. ‘59
Betty Leard Hickson ‘47
Barbara Patch Hodgkins ‘57
Melissa Hoksch Thayer ‘10
Judy Smith Husson ‘60 and Paul
   Husson GP ‘02
Jane Sanborn Ice ‘49
Carrie Jamison
Thomas and Heidi Johnson P ‘18, ‘21
David Jones ‘06
Gail Trefethen Juber ‘57
Robert ‘66 and Frances Hurley Kelly
    ‘66 P ‘95
Elizabeth Kevit Reed ‘08
Donald J. King ‘46
Richard ‘65 and Vicky King
Daniel Kirlin
Dale Knapp ‘97
Michael Lacadie ‘63
Valarie C. Lamont
Beth Hannigan Lander ‘82 and 
   Christopher Lander P ‘15, ‘18, ‘20 
John Largay ‘58
Sally Colman Lavertu ‘64
Maureen Cassily Lavoie ‘63
William and Brenda LoPotro
Lynne Higgins Lovely
James MacDonald ‘80
Kris Mailepors ‘94
James Manchester ‘65
Edward T. Marsh ‘64
Margaret Umel Martin ‘59
Richard J. Martin ‘46
Bob McAllister ‘59
Kim and Jeff McBurnie ‘P ‘06, ‘10
Richmond† and Michele McCarthy
   P ‘16
Beverly Thorne McCluskey ‘52
Linda McGinley GP ‘21
Elizabeth McGuire ‘16
Bill and Nancy McKechnie
Molly McLaughlin ‘98
Henry McPherson ‘59
William Meier
Merrimack Valley Credit Union
Paul ‘94 and Erica Messer
Deanna Michaud Webb ‘97
Carolyn and Dennis Miller P ‘04, ‘06

Edward J. Miller ‘77
Joanne Miller
Carl and Tina Milliken
Michael Miragliuolo ‘92
Kristi Mitton ‘04
Sarah Mountcastle Mitchell ‘01
Ellen Mooney
John Mooney
Joseph Mooney
Michael Mooney
Peter Mooney
Brendan Murphy
Terry Murtha ‘64
The Nadeau Family P ‘21
Jeremy Niles ‘93
Charles and Donna Norman GP ‘19, ‘21
Steve and Nancy Norris P ‘12, ‘15
Kevin O’Connell ‘81
James F. O’Connor Jr. ‘59
Brenda O’Sullivan-Kostyk ‘85
Gloria Owens ‘64
Ann and George Parke
Lawrence and Mary Parker
Frank H. Patch ‘59
Diane Dixon Patterson ‘63
Richard A. Pelletier ‘63
Patrick Perry ‘78
Geoffrey Picard ‘97
Denise Pineau
Anne Pooler
Reuven Porges GP ‘20
Donna M. Power
Dan Price ‘64
Anne Marie Vickers Quin ‘53
Zina Rioux Regan ‘64
Region 3, Adult Probation Staff
Theodora Cormier Rico ‘41†
David Riley ‘53
Claude Rioux ‘69
Larry ‘67 and Ruth Fitzpatrick Rioux ‘67
Roger Rioux ‘65
James J. Rivers ‘55
Jeannine Rivers GP ‘16, ‘23
Rachel and Rob Roesler
Robert H. Rooney ‘58
Kirstie Roy ‘93
Morgan Rublee ‘10
Heather McLeod Rushmore ‘95
Margaret Mary Samways ‘66
Joshua Schelling ‘96
Susan and Tony Schiano
Frederick and Suzanne Schlapp P ‘03
Ray and Anne Seeley GP ‘22
Barbara Solomon GP ‘19, ‘22
Ann Mooney Sortor
Dick ‘64 and Ruth Dougherty Soucy ‘64
Rhonda Rioux Sprague ‘79 and 
   David Sprague P ‘01, ‘07
Aubri St. Pierre ‘01 and Ron St. Pierrre ‘06
Brian and Janice Stearns P ‘03, ‘06
Teresa Willett Steele ‘55
Ann Stetson ‘66
Cheryl Toole Stetson ‘65
Roberta Dubay Strout ‘66
Kathleen M. Sullivan ‘81
Cara Taylor
Nancy S. Taylor
Nicole Taylor
Philip Taylor
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Barbara Tennent and Steven Barkan
Melissa Thaxton
The BLTs
Raymond Thomas ‘72
Anne Dougherty Thompson ‘66 P ‘91
Mary Thompson
Edward O. Thorne ‘66
Richard P. Tozier ‘63
Elizabeth and Everett Tuttle
Nick Umphrey
The Umphrey Family
Union Street Hannaford
Michelle Walsh
Jack Warren
Pam McManus Waterman ‘66
Marylou Wheeler GP ‘07, ‘11
Ralph and Joni White
Shannon Whiting
Peggy Ann Caron Whitson ‘71
Donna Wickett GP ‘20
Glenn Wilson
David P. Witham ‘64
Liese and Daniel Wood P ‘05
James Wright ‘68
Barbara Wrobel
Larry and Candace Zibilske P ‘94, ‘99

MATCHING GIFT ORGANIZATIONS
UBS Matching Gifts Organization
Unum Matching Gifts Program

IN HONOR OF
Nick Chaffee
   by Phillip and Susan Chaffee

Ungu Choung ‘22
   by Woong Choung and Jung 
      Hee Kim
John Emerson
   by JB Faculty & Staff
Julie Ewing
   by Emily Gherman-Lad ‘07
   by Deanna Michaud Webb ‘97
   by SSG Kevin Tilman
   by Nathaniel ‘99 and Shyla Williams
      Waring ‘99
Julienne Ewing, John Emerson,
   Mitch McCarthy, Scott  
     Burgess, Nikki Novak
     by Caitlin Hillery
Emma Foster ‘18
   by Daniel and Robin Foster
Sangkyu Han ‘22
   by Changsoo Han and Mihyang Kim
Mel MacKay
   by Robert and Elizabeth Dolan
Reginald ‘48 and Kathleen  
   Flanagan McManus ‘48
   by Lorraine and David Hendricks
Jennifer Noyes ‘19
   by Don and Naren Bauer
Joseph Sekera ‘62
   by Paul F. McGuire ‘64
Sydney ‘19 and Justin Solomon ‘22
   by Barbara Solomon GP ‘19, ‘22
Charles and Mary Sullivan
   by the Sullivan Family
Dan ‘07 and Nicky Wheeler ‘11
   by Marylou Wheeler

IN MEMORY OF
Paul Cormier
   by Germaine Cormier
Jim ‘44 and Joanne Short 
   Coughlin ‘44
   by Michael ‘64 and Norma McInnis
Sister Mary Ermina
   by Jane Sanborn Ice ‘49
Thelma Fitz
   by Ernest A. Blaisdell ‘58
John Flanigan ‘59
   by J. Timothy Samway ‘59 and 
      Anne-Marie Samway
DeAnna “Dee” Grindle ‘02
   by Judy Smith Husson ‘60 and  
      Paul Husson
John Hickson ‘47
   by Betty Leard Hickson ‘47
Barbara Yunck Hughes ‘47
   by The Hughes Family
Coach Gary Isherwood
   by Caleb F. Hand ‘15
   by Morgan L. Rublee ‘10
   by Jeanne M. Yestramski ‘07
Patrick Kane ‘06
   by John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, 
      ‘77, ‘78, ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Joseph Kenney ‘61
   by Margaret Driscoll Brennan ‘62 
      and Bob Brennan

James Kirlin
   by Daniel Kirlin
   by Lawrence E. and Mary C. Parker
   by Randel and Denise Roy
   by Union Street Hannaford
Barbara MacKay
   by John and Ann MacKay P ‘74, 
      ‘77, ‘78, ‘80, ‘84 GP ‘06†, ‘08, ‘12
Kevin Mahon ‘92
   by Mum and Dad
   by Kendra Mahon Overlock ‘90 
      P ‘19, ‘24
Robert M. McCluskey
   by Beverly Thorne McCluskey ‘52
Eleanor Higgins McInnis
   by Michael ‘64 and Norma McInnis
Kathleen Flanagan McManus ‘48
   by Reginald McManus ‘48
Julie Verow O’Connor ‘83
   by Deborah Ford Gonyar ‘83 P ‘12, ‘13
Francis Rivers ‘43
   by James J. Rivers ‘55
Joyce McGouldrick Ryder (BHS ‘47)
   by Jack Ryder ‘45†
Peter Thompson
   by Michael† and Marilyn Eremita
Donald F. Villard
   by Donna Villard Darcangelo ‘68,  
      Vincent, and Vince II
John White ‘72
   by his sister Susan White Baker ‘76

Class of 1981 
Left to right: 
Mike Quinn, John Veilleux, 
Chris Toole, John Costigan, 
Renee Morneault Foster, 
Dave Winkler, Barbie Rand Carr, 
John Breedlove, Andre Chasse, 
Craig Florey, Anne Murphy Bean, 
Russ Shoemaker, Beth Reeves Austin, 
and Teresa Hallsworth.

Class of 1963
First row: 
Susan Johnson Gaudet, 
Nancy O’Connell Nixon, 
Maureen Cassidy Lavoie, and 
Patricia Cochran. 
Second row: Judith Skillin, 
Angela LaFlamme Nickerson, 
Joann Pelletier and Richard Pelletier, 
Michael Lacadie, Audrey Finnegan, 
Connie Lacadie, Nancy McPhee 
Simpson, Richard Tozier, John Coffin, 
and Thomas Largay.

Reunions
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Stay connected

Eric Zelz ‘78
Director of Communications
ezelz@johnbapst.org

Jen Tower
Development Associate
jtower@johnbapst.org

John Bapst strives to stay in touch with you.  Enjoy our website, johnbapst.org, our social media presence, and The Round Table, 
our alumni magazine, to keep up with all things John Bapst. 

QUESTIONS? CONTACT US.

Ways To Give TO OUR ANNUAL FUND
Thank you for supporting John Bapst. 
Gifts can be made via check, cash, or credit card. 
Pledge now, give later.

• Give online at johnbapst.org/give/restore   
• Give by phone at 207-947-0313, ext. 115
• Scan the QR Code

SEND US YOUR NEWS
Contact us by email (ezelz@johnbapst.org or jtower@johnbapst.org) or send us a note at 100 Broadway, Bangor, ME 04401.
Valentine’s Day is coming. Do you have a John Bapst sweetheart story? Or any other news to share? We’d love to hear it!

Coming this Spring!

Look for
exciting

FUNd raisers!




